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Greetings! 

 

Somehow COVID -19 has made the 

year seem shorter, we are on to the last 

quarter of the year. And what a year it 

has been..  

 

As much as the pandemic has changed 

our lifestyles, the so called "new 

normal" for OCO and means added 

responsibilities at the borders as we 

strive to make the Pacific Islands largely 

COVID -19 free or "contained".  

Customs officers are now the primary 

line of defense of every nation to stop 

the virus from crossing borders.  

However, unlike the beginning of the 

year when there was so much 

uncertainty, we have in some way 

brought some normalcy in our various 

operations, as we respond to the 

impacts of the pandemic.  

Our forefathers survived and bounced 

back from the Spanish flu a century 

ago, we will too. In the Pacific, we have 

always been resilient.  

We need to continue to collaborate, 

communicate and help each other in 

this difficult time  

 

Richard Brenan  

Head of Secretariat 

Webinar role of  

customs 

 

COVID-19 has had far-
reaching effects on cross-

border trade, travel and 
supply chains in a very 

short period of time. Re-
gionally, Pacific Island 

governments have re-
sponded to the crisis in a 

variety of ways, there 
have been some common 

border restrictions re-
garding civil aviation and 
maritime shipping. There 

is a need for a standard 
set of guidance principles 

to be in place for nations 
to avail themselves of it 

should they desire. Read 
the OCO Guidance on 

COVID-19  

https://www.ocosec.org/file/2020/04/OCO-Guidance-Document-Covid-19.pdf
https://www.ocosec.org/file/2020/04/OCO-Guidance-Document-Covid-19.pdf
https://www.ocosec.org/file/2020/04/OCO-Guidance-Document-Covid-19.pdf
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SPOTLIGHT 

Getting countries PACER Plus Ready: 

IN THE NEWS 

OCO appoints Enforcement Advisor 

https://www.ocosec.org/oco-prepares-customs-administrations-for-pacer-plus/
mailto:LaisianaT@ocosec.org
https://www.netherlandsandyou.nl/latest-news/news/2020/08/26/webinar-on-trade-facilitation-and-the-roles-of-customs
https://www.ocosec.org/oco-appoints-new-enforcement-advisor/
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IN THE NEWS 

Preparatory works for WCO Master Training 
Program 

Preparatory works have begun for the World Customs  Or-

ganisation (WCO) Master Training Program (MTP), which is 

expected to begin mid next year. The program will initially be 

rolled out to regional World Customs Organisation members. 

A virtual meeting was held in August with the World Cus-

toms Organisation Regional Office of Capacity Building, 

the Oceania Customs Organisation and customs officers 

from Fiji, Papua New Guinea, Samoa, Timor Leste, Tonga 

and Vanuatu to discuss the training.Read More 

More 

MEMBER NEWS: FIJI STRENGTHENS BORDER SECURITY 

https://www.ocosec.org/customs-administrations-prepare-for-wco-master-training-program/
https://fijisun.com.fj/2020/08/23/fiji-revenue-and-customs-service-launches-container-control-programme/
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TRAINING: Refresher course on PACER Plus RoO 

“The most important as-

pect of the training is to 

build and maintain a 

better knowledge base of 

PACER Plus Rules of 

Origin to support of a 

smooth implementation 

of the agreement,”-  

Richard Brennan  
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OPINION: Role of Customs during and post COVID-19 

 
The economic crisis caused by COVID-19 will continue longer than the health crisis. The continuation of 
trade is important for all economies- nations still need to have imports and exports moving across borders during 
this pandemic. Customs agencies, therefore, play a key role in ensuring that national health task force regulations 
are implemented and conducted in accordance with safe handling procedures.  

Customs work during COVID-19 

The challenge customs officers face today is multifaceted. Customs officers must continue to facilitate trade un-
der restrictive quarantine measures designed to ensure nations are COVID-19 free. This includes boarding of ves-
sels under strict health guidelines to enable cargo movement and the safe handling of cargoes and vessels to 
keep boarding parties and cargo handlers safe. OCO has provided guidance to customs administrations on man-
aging cargo and people movement, which are linked to the Pacific Humanitarian pathway, so that medical sup-
plies and health workers can continue to be sent where they are needed in response to the pandemic. Customs 
agencies also play a key role in a nation’s security. When that security is threatened by a contagion, customs will 
follow the advice of the health agency on how it manages both people and cargo movements including postal 
packets. 

In the Pacific, nations have implemented quarantine measures that are designed to keep vessels entering a nation 
in quarantine for a designated period to ensure it is COVID-19 free, and that cargo is managed in accordance with 
the national health principles. Customs agencies are working together to enable the facilitation of trade and re-
turning nationals to be conducted in a safe manner with much of the Pacific remaining COVID-19 free. 

Customs role in the “new normal” 

While some Pacific Island countries are still COVID-19 free, the role of customs will be important when borders do 
re-open. Customs officers will be at the front line- inspecting passengers and cargo and allowing movement of 
vessels and aircraft as they would normally do pre-COVID-19. However, in this context of a “post pandemic” envi-
ronment there will be the added aspect of facilitating cross border movement in a safe “COVID-19 normal” man-
ner to ensure nations remain free of the virus as much as possible. 

Customs agencies will need to work with other border agencies including Immigration and Health departments to 
facilitate this movement. As nations, either individually or regionally, decide to free up current restrictions, nation-
al customs services will simply adopt the national governments policies and follow suit. 

OCO believes there will be continued health checks for arriving passengers for some time until a vaccine has been 
made available widely throughout the region and that the “new normal” whatever that will be , will be something 
customs agencies simply have to adapt to in the medium term along with the rest of society. 

OCO in the “new normal” 

Like many organisations, OCO has implemented a few actions to protect its staff from the virus and at the same 
time continue to meet the needs of its 23 members during this pandemic. 

The secretariat assisted the Pacific Islands Forum Regional Security Task force in formulating a regional response 
towards the Pacific Humanitarian Pathway and shared best practice examples from members in the region. 

We have changed our operation model from face to face workshops into electronic modality using Zoom to deliv-
er webinars or training for members and working with partners such as the Centre for Customs and Excise Stud-
ies in Canberra, Australia. 

OCO also continues to support the Pacer Plus implementation through a suit of training activities and legislative 
reforms for parties. We have also discussed capacity building initiatives with the World Customs Organization. The 
annual OCO Heads of Customs meeting, which was supposed to be held in Cook Islands, will now be held online. 

While COVID-19 has changed the way we do things, in this “new normal” the role of customs agencies has become 
more important than ever. We must continue to work together to fight this virus, to fight criminals and to earn 
revenue for our nations. –By Richard Brennan 
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Call to members 

Share your media announcement or press release with us by emailing                  

info@ocosec.org or mediaOCO@ocosec.org  

We would like to share this on the OCO website www.ocosec.org as well as on our 

social media channels. 

 

 

If you haven't already, like our Facebook Page- Oceania Customs Organi-

sation https://www.facebook.com/oceaniacustomsorg 

 

 

Follow us on Twitter @AdminOCO 

 


